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Head Teacher: Mrs R Linford 
 

Summer 3 – Tuesday 18th June 2019 
 

Dear Parents/Carers 

As you know, the children took part in “Sports Week” last week and, despite the weather, everyone got 
involved and we all had a wonderful time.  We had lots of visitors in school, including two very 
enthusiastic Olympian athletes, who got all our children participating in lots of different sporting 
activities, which they thoroughly enjoyed.   The Olympians also demonstrated their particular Olympic 
events to the children which were very impressive and inspiring.  There are lots of photos and videos 
on our twitter feed of “Sports Week”, which you may like to have a look at. Please could all outstanding 
sponsor money be handed into the school office by this Friday 21st June – many thanks.    

 
FUBS Summer Fete – Saturday 22nd June 11:00am to 4:00pm and 6:00pm to 10:00pm  
FUBS members are working tirelessly behind the scenes to put together another wonderful 
day and evening for the children, families and communities of Upper Beeding. This 
promises to be another super event and your support in helping and being there is greatly 
appreciated. There is a sign-up sheet to add your name to at the front of school if you can 
spare any time at all to help on a stall, setting up before the event, or clearing away 
afterwards. These events are amazing, but only work with a little bit of help from everyone. Thank you for your support.  

 
We are having a non-school uniform day on Friday 21st June in exchange for donation items for our Summer Fete. FUBS 
really do need donations to make this event a success and would appreciate the following: 

 YEAR 5/6 Homemade and/or shop bought cakes for cake stall and tea tent 

 YEAR 3/4 Prizes for adult tombola 

 YEAR 1/2 Party bag fillers (small toys for Lucky Dip) and cuddly toys 

 RECEPTION Bottles - any kind 
Please drop off any donations at the school office – FUBS really appreciate your support.  
 
 

End of School Day 
Please can we remind you that unless attending a club or meeting a teacher, all parents and 
children should be off grounds and out of school by 3:30pm, when the external gates are re-locked 
for safety reasons. We also have a high number of children using the school apparatus and 
playground equipment at the end of school. We have lost and had broken a significant amount of 
equipment through this. Please can you support us by making sure your child does not get out our 
equipment. If you allow your child on the apparatus at the end of school, they are your 
responsibility as we do not advise it is used unless an adult is present. Thank you for your support. 
 

 
Bicycles and Scooters 
We are quite concerned at the number of children who are cycling and/or scooting on school grounds 
at the beginning and end of the day. This can be very dangerous due to the number of children and 
parents on site at those times. All bikes and scooters must not be ridden unless outside the main school 
gates – we would appreciate your support with this. Please can all children please also make sure they 
are wearing the appropriate safety helmet.  



                                                       

 

Staff News 
We are very proud of Miss Beadle and Miss Palmer who will both be leaving us to undertake a teaching qualification in 
September. Miss Francis will also be leaving us to take up an SEND teaching post in the independent sector – a great 
opportunity for her. We wish all of them the very best on their new adventures.  
Our other exciting news we would like to share with you is that Miss Stuart is expecting a baby – congratulations Miss 
Stuart!   

 
 
Car Parking 
We are having a number of parents using the car park unnecessarily and without a parking permit 
both at drop off and at pick up – this is putting our children at risk. At times, the car park is so full that 
staff and visitors are either blocked in and cannot get out to meetings, or cannot park when they come 
back into school. 
In light of this, we are going to review all parking permits next September so we can have a clear 
understanding of who has the need to use the school car park.  If you currently have a parking permit, 
can you please hand it back to us during the last week of school (between 15th-19th July). If you feel you will still need one 
for September, please speak to the School Office. We will be allocating car park permits in September and will consider 
each request we receive – thank you for your patience with this 
 

 
SPORTS DAY Thursday 27th June  
Parents are invited from 10:45am for the Reception and KS1 Sports Day and 1:15pm for KS2 
Sports afternoon. Children can bring packed lunches in and you are welcome to bring a picnic 
to have with your child/children and friends over lunch between 12:00 – 1:00pm. FUBS will 
also be selling ice lollies over the lunch break.  All children who are having a hot meal 
provided by Chartwells will be eating in the school hall.   
In the afternoon, KS1 will be back in normal lessons so only the parents of children in KS2 will 

need to stay. This is always a lovely day and a pleasure to see so many families – we look forward to seeing you all at 
our Sports Day.  

 

 
Lost Property  
This will be displayed on Sports Day – please look through for any lost clothing as we have a 
growing mountain of unclaimed items. Please may we remind you to make sure that clothes are 
named. If you have time before Sports Day, please do come and have a look in Lost Property 
(outside the medical room) if your child has lost anything. 
 

 
KS2 Production – “Ye – Ha!”  
The children, Mr Moule and staff in year 5/6 are currently busy rehearsing and practising every spare 
minute for our end of year production. This promises to be another spectacular show and one not to 
be missed! 
We will be performing the play on Monday 1st and Tuesday 2nd of July at 5:30pm. Tickets are 
available to purchase online via sQuid priced £2.50 each. We are making this small charge for 
admission as on previous occasions, and any monies raised are put towards the costs of staging this 

and other productions.  Please note that tickets are limited to two per family to start with – if you would like to go on the 
waiting list for extra tickets, please contact the school office in writing to request this. Children will get to see the dress 
rehearsal of the show in school time. Actual tickets will not be issued for these shows to save paper and cut costs, but 
they must be purchased via sQuid to secure a seat.  

 
Last Week of the Recycling Competition! Upper Beeding Primary School needs your help!   
We could win a £10,000 playground makeover simply by recycling YOUR empty beauty products that would normally go 
to landfill. Please collect for us and help us win – the closing date is this Friday!  



                                                       

 
 
Please drop off the following empty, clean items from ANY BEAUTY BRAND at the school 
office: 
- facial wipes packets 
- caps, pumps, trigger sprays from beauty products 
- flexible plastic tubes and pots for beauty care 
- plastic roll on deodorants (not aerosols) 
- hair colourant tubes 
Please note rigid plastic bottles are NOT accepted as these can be recycled via your blue collection bin. Also NOT accepted 
are baby wipe packets and anything glass.    
 
 

We have lots of events and activities running over this half of the term. Please 
look at the dates below and put on your calendar! 

 
 
Best wishes 
Becky Linford 
Head Teacher 
 
 

 

 
Dates for Summer Term 2019 

 
Wed 19th Jun 3:30 Year 4 Outdoor Athletics Tournament 
Thu 20th Jun Reception Class visit to Washbrooks Family Farm 
Thu 20th Jun KS1 Locality Maths Competition 
Fri 21st Jun FUBS Donation Day for Summer Fete - Non Uniform 
Fri 21st Jun 2:45 Australia Class Assembly 
Sat 22nd Jun FUBS Summer Fete 
Mon 24th Jun 10:00 Year 6 Cricket Tournament 
Wed 26th Jun Year 5 Transition Visit to SGS 
Thu 27th Jun Sports Day am KS1 pm KS2 
Fri 28th Jun KS1 ‘At the Seaside’ trip to Brighton & Hove  
Mon 1st Jul 5:30 KS2 Summer Performance to Parents 
Tue 2nd Jul 5:30 KS2 Summer Performance to Parents 
Wed 3rd Jul Year 6 Transition Day 
Wed 3rd Jul 9:30 Year 1 Multi-sports Tournament 
Wed 3rd Jul 1:15 New Autumn Born Children visiting Reception 
Thu 4th Jul 1:15 New Spring Born Children visiting Reception 
Fri 5th Jul Fall-back Sports Day 
Fri 5th Jul 1:15 New Summer Born Children visiting Reception 
Fri 5th Jul 2:45 Poland Class Assembly 
Mon 8th Jul INSET Day 3 – School Closed 



                                                       

Tue 9th Jul 
Wed 10th Jul 

9:30 Year 2 Singing Festival 
Transition Morning and Annual Reports to Parents 

Thu 11th Jul Welcome Meetings 
Fri 12th Jul 1:00 Year 6 Leavers Swim 
Fri 12th Jul 2:45 France Class Assembly  
Thu 18th Jul 10:00 Year 6 Leavers Assembly 
Thu 18th Jul 
Thu 18th Jul 

4:00 Year 6 Leavers Party 
5:30 KS2 Summer Disco 

Mon 22nd Jul INSET Day 4 – School Closed 
Tue 23rd Jul INSET Day 5 – School Closed 
Tue 23rd Jul Last Day of Summer Term 
Wed 24th Jul First Day of Summer Holiday 

 
 

 
 
 

Academic Year 2018 to 2019 

Term Dates 

 
 
 
 
Summer 

Term☆ 
2019 

Starts: Tuesday 23 April 
Half Term: Tuesday 28 May to Friday 31 May 
Ends: Tuesday 23 July 

 
Bank Holidays: Monday 6 May and Monday 27 May 

 
INSET Days: Monday 3 June, Monday 8 July, Monday 22 July, 
Tuesday 23 July 

 
 

Academic Year 2019 to 2020 

Term Dates 

 
 
Autumn 
Term 
2019 

Starts: Monday 2 September 
Half Term: Monday 28 October to Friday 1 November 
Ends: Friday 20th December 
INSET Days: Monday 2 September, Tuesday 3 September 

 
 Monday 23 December to Friday 3 January 
 
Starts: Monday 6 January 
Half Term: Monday 17 February to Friday 21 February 
Ends: Friday 3 April 
INSET Days: None 

 
  Christmas Break 

 
 

Spring 
Term 2020 



                                                       

 
  Easter Break 

 Monday 6 April to Thursday 17 April 

 
Summer Term  
2020 

Starts: Monday 20 April 
Half Term: Tuesday 26 May to Friday 29 May 
Ends: Monday 20 July 

 Bank Holidays: Friday 8 May and Monday 25 May 
 INSET Days: Monday 1 June, Monday 6 July, Monday 20 July 

 
 


